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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES - AMENDED
January 7, 2016
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania, Danny Ferreira, John Pittman
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office; Diane Moser – Employee Services Department
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Commissioner Anania. 
The minutes of the December committee meeting were approved unanimously.

Audit #762 (City of Jacksonville payroll audit) and Audit #763 (JTA payroll audit) 
Motion: recommend approval of #762 and #763 without comment, pending Auditor’s Office follow-up in one year – approved unanimously.

Audit #765 (Supervisor of Elections Audit) – Diane Moser representing the Employee Services Department explained that the City does not process poll worker hiring (the Supervisor of Elections Office does that) but does issue the W-2 forms to those workers. Ms. Moser will relay a question to the Supervisor regarding the process for verifying poll worker identity during hiring.
Motion: recommend the TRUE Commission approve #765 without comment – approved unanimously.

Audit #766 (JPA Payroll Audit) – Chairwoman Anania said the audit was very clean and the few recommendations seem to have been acted on expeditiously.
Motion: recommend the TRUE Commission approve #766 without comment, pending the usual one-year follow-up by the Auditor’s Office – approved unanimously.

Audit #767 (Clerk of the Courts Audit): Chairwoman Anania sent an e-mail to Clerk Ronnie Fussell asking him to attend the February TRUE Commission meeting to respond to the questions posed previously by the Audit Committee via e-mail.

Reports #768 and #773 (quarterly budget reports for the 9 months ending June 30, 2015 and 12 months ending September 30 2015): the reports were assigned to Commissioner Hassan for review.
Audit #769 (State Housing Initiatives Partnership Audit): Commissioner Hodges is reviewing the audit.

Report #771 (Council Auditor’s Office FY14/15 annual report): Commissioner Ferreira volunteered to review the report.

Report #772 (Budget Summary for FY15/16): Commissioner Pittman volunteered to review the report.
 The committee discussed the TRUE Commission’s need for additional members and encouraged recruitment of new members interested in the commission’s work.

The Chair suggested that the Audit Committee meetings be moved to 3:30 p.m. unless Commissioner Hodges has a voluminous report to make at the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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